Glencliff High School Parent Involvement Policy 2021-2022      
Parents are partners at Glencliff High School

Parent involvement is critical to a child’s academic achievement and is welcome and valued.  We believe that schools, families, and community groups working together must engage in meaningful, two-way communication about student learning. You, as a parent, are a full partner in your child’s education and are encouraged to be actively involved in the leadership and school improvement decisions at Glencliff High School. Our parent involvement policy was developed jointly with Glencliff High School parents and stakeholders. 
Meeting with Parents – Glencliff High School will: 
· Offer a flexible number of meetings in order to include as many parents as possible.
· Provide multiple opportunities for parents to voice concerns and make suggestions related to the school improvement plan strategies.  
· Conduct an annual meeting with parents for the purpose of discussing the school’s participation in Title I programs and the rights of parents involved in those programs.

· Provide multiple opportunities for parents to provide input for developing and revising policies relating to the Parent Involvement Policy and the Parent-School Compact, making an attempt to include parents of diverse backgrounds.
· Schedule Parent Universities and meetings every nine weeks to inform parents on topics that are determined by parent survey. Meeting time is voted on by parents and translators will be provided.
· Schedule Parent/Teacher Conferences in October as well as conducted upon request by parents or teachers. Interpreters will be available as needed.
Communication with Parents – Glencliff High School will:
· Provide parents with a description and explanation of the curriculum in use at the school, the forms of academic assessment used to measure student progress, and the proficiency levels students are expected to meet.  

· Invite parents to voice concerns and provide suggestions relating to student learning.  Strategies to achieve this will include parent participation on each School Improvement Plan committee, teacher-parent conferences, school newsletters, parent surveys, parent meetings, parent advisory groups, school websites, parent surveys, phone call-out messages.
· Jointly develop, with parents, a parent-student-teacher compact that outlines how parents, students, and school faculty will share responsibility for improved student academic achievement.  
· Share school information through the use of the Glencliff web site, recorded call-outs, flyers and mailings, communication with faculty and staff, phone calls, Facebook and Twitter, and Infinite Campus.
· Provide information and school reports in a language that parents can understand.
Active Parent Involvement – Glencliff High School will:
· Provide reasonable support for parent involvement activities including speakers, translators, childcare, phone call-outs, snacks, and family resource center.

· Notify parents of school, cluster and district parent advisory council meetings in a timely manner.
· Coordinate and integrate parent involvement programs and activities with community organizations such as Conexión Americas, the Family Resource Center, the YMCA, Community Career Center, and the Nashville International Center for Empowerment.  
· Offer opportunities for all parents to participate in training sessions that are determined by parent survey. 
· Provide opportunities for the participation of parents with limited English proficiency, parents with disabilities, and parents of migratory children.
· Hold parent meetings and/or workshops at varied times and dates throughout the school year.  Invitations for such opportunities will be provided in an understandable language and will be sent in a timely manner.  
· Include parents in the writing and implementing of the Parent Involvement Policy, Parent-School Compact and the School Improvement Plan.
